
2004-09 Dodge Rear Bench Installation 

  
Step 1. Bottom/B: 
All the parts of the seat cover are labeled inside.    
Use the seat cover piece identification chart to ID 
parts. 
Tilt the seat bottom partway up, and slide the seat 
cover on with the letter "B" up.    With the seat 
bottom up, pull the cover down by working each side a 
little at a time. 

Step 2. Bottom/B: 
With the seat bottom still up, work the seat cover 
fabric inside the seat cover to the center (pointer 
finger), lining up the seams of the seat cover to the 
seams of the seat, they should closely match.    
Lastly, pull down on the outside edge left and right 
side of the seat cover while using one hand in a 
smoothing action down the front and sides. 

  
Step 3. Bottom/B: 
Tuck the top side of the seat cover under the seat 
belts and tilt the seat up.   Center the seat cover on 
the top side, making sure to have coverage on both 
left and right sides.  

Step 4. Bottom/B: 
Tilt the seat bottom partway up and use one hand in a 
smoothing action down the top side of the seat cover, 
while pulling with the other hand from the bottom.   
Work from one side to the other pressing the hook 
(sticky) Velcro™ to the fuzzy carpet on the seat. 



  
Step 5. Top/T: 
Tilt the seat bottom up to pull the backrest away from 
the back window.   Tuck the fabric under the plastic 
for the headrests starting with the push button side 
first as shown. 

Step 6. Top/T: 
Center the seat cover left and right, move the nylon 
child restraints out of the way, and press the hook 
Velcro™ to the fuzzy carpet behind the top of the seat.     

  
Step 7. Top/T: 
Press the hook Velcro™ to the fuzzy carpet in front of 
the center seatbelt. 

Step 8. Top/T: 
Tuck the seat cover in and connect the hook Velcro™ 
(pinky finger) to the loop Velcro™ (thumb) on the 
sides.   Do this with the seat up, reach under with one 
hand, pulling the seat cover tight and wrap the hook 
Velcro™ under the seat to the outside and connect. 

 

 

Step 9. Headrests/H: 
Slide the cover on with the extending hook Velcro™ to 
the front, connecting them to the loop Velcro™ sewn 
inside the back edge.  

 

 


